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AMERICAN BOARD OF FAMILY MEDICINE 
ELECTS NEW OFFICERS AND BOARD 
MEMBERS
The American Board of Family Medicine (ABFM) is 
pleased to announce the election of 4 new officers and 
4 new board members. The new officers elected at 
the ABFM’s spring board meeting in April are: Carlos 
Roberto Jaén, MD of San Antonio, Texas elected as 
chair; James Kennedy, MD of Winter Park, Colorado 
as chair elect; Alan K. David, MD of Milwaukee, 
Wisconsin as treasurer; and Jimmy H. Hara, MD of 
Los Angeles, California as member-at-large, Execu-
tive Committee. In addition, the ABFM welcomes this 
year’s new members to the board of directors: Joseph 
W. Gravel, MD of North Reading, Massachusetts; 
Jerry E. Kruse MD, MSPH of Springfield, Illinois; 
Lorna Anne Lynn, MD of Wynnewood, Pennsylva-
nia; and David E. Soper, MD of Mt. Pleasant, South 
Carolina.

The new ABFM officers will each serve a 1-year 
term:

Carlos Roberto Jaén, MD, Chair, 
is the chairman of the Department 
of Family and Community Medi-
cine at the University of Texas 
Health Science Center at San 
Antonio. He previously was co- 
director of the Center for Research 
in Family Medicine and Primary 
Care and served as chair of the 

Research Development Committee of the Association 
of Departments of Family Medicine (ADFM). He is 
also an adjunct professor at the University of Texas 
School of Public Health, San Antonio Regional Cam-
pus and a scholar at the Research to Advance Commu-
nity Health (ReACH) Center, also in San Antonio. Dr 
Jaén will serve the ABFM on the Executive Committee 
as its chair.

James Kennedy, MD, Chair-Elect, 
is a practicing family physician in 
Winter Park, Colorado, where he 
started a new Advanced Idealized 
Micropractice in 2005. He is also 
the chair of the County Medical 
Society and the Rural Health Net-
work in his community. In addi-
tion, Dr Kennedy has served as an 

assistant/associate professor of family medicine at the 
University of Colorado Health Sciences Center since 
1994. Dr Kennedy will serve the ABFM on the Execu-
tive Committee, the Bylaws Committee, the Creden-
tials Committee, the Examination Committee, the 
Audit/Finance Committee, the Communications/Pub-
lications Committee, the MC-FP Committee, and as 
chair of the Operations Committee.

Alan K. David, MD, Treasurer, is 
the chairman of the Department of 
Family Medicine and associate 
dean for faculty affairs at the Med-
ical College of Wisconsin. He pre-
viously served as the family medi-
cine department chair at the Uni-
versity of Cincinnati and the Uni-
versity of Kentucky. Dr David cur-

rently serves as the chair of the Residency Education 
Committee for the ADFM. He has also served as presi-
dent and chairman of the board of directors of the 
Wisconsin Academy of Family Physicians. Dr David 
will serve the ABFM on the Executive Committee, the 
Credentials Committee, the Examination Committee, 
the Research & Development Committee, the Commu-
nications/Publications Committee, and as chair of the 
Bylaws Committee and the Audit/Finance Committee.

Jimmy H. Hara, MD, Member-at-
Large, Executive Committee 
serves as Associate Dean and Pro-
fessor of Family Medicine at 
Charles Drew University of Medi-
cine and Science. He previously 
served as the regional lead physi-
cian for Community Benefit for 
Southern California Kaiser Perma-

nente, and is the Residency Program Director Emeri-
tus, after serving 25 years as director for Kaiser Los 
Angeles. Dr Hara is a clinical professor of family medi-
cine at the David Geffen School of Medicine at UCLA 
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and has served as the fire commissioner for the city of 
Los Angeles for the past year. In 2006, he received the 
AAFP’s Nikitas Zervanos National Outstanding Resi-
dency Program Director Award and in 2009 received 
the Physician Humanitarian Award from the Medical 
Board of California. Dr Hara will serve the ABFM on 
the Executive Committee, the Bylaws Committee, the 
Operations Committee, the Examination Committee, 
the Audit/Finance Committee, the Research & Devel-
opment Committee, the MC-FP Committee, and the 
Credentials Committee as its Chair.

The ABFM welcomes 4 new members to the board 
of directors:

Joseph W. Gravel, Jr, MD is the 
chief medical officer for the Law-
rence Family Health Center and 
the residency program director for 
the Lawrence Family Medicine 
Residency. Prior to this, Dr Gravel 
served as residency program direc-
tor of the Tufts University Family 
Medicine Residency for 14 years 

and also as medical director of the Sharewood Project, 
a free clinic in Malden, Massachusetts. He is the imme-
diate past president of the Massachusetts Academy of 
Family Physicians (MassAFP). Dr Gravel will serve the 
ABFM on the Operations Committee and the Examina-
tion Committee.

Jerry E. Kruse, MD, MSPH is a 
professor in both the Department 
of Family & Community Medicine 
and Medical Education, and execu-
tive associate dean at Southern Illi-
nois University School of Medi-
cine. Prior to this, Dr Kruse spent 
9 years as the executive director of 
the Quincy Family Medicine Pro-

grams, and 19 years on the faculty of the Quincy Fam-
ily Practice Residency Program, serving as assistant 
program director for 9 years and as program director 
for 12 years. Dr Kruse will serve the ABFM on the 
Research and Development Committee and the Com-
munications/Publications Committee.

Lorna Anne Lynn, MD is the direc-
tor of Practice Assessment Develop-
ment and Evaluation and staff 
administrator for the Conflict Of 
Interest Committees for the Ameri-
can Board of Internal Medicine 
(ABIM). Prior to this, she served as 
the ABIM’s director of PIM research 

for 4 years and as the director of recertification develop-
ment for 9 years. Dr Lynn will serve the ABFM on the 
Examination Committee and the MC-FP Committee.

David E. Soper, MD is the vice 
chairman and director of the Divi-
sion of Academic Specialists in 
General Obstetrics and Gynecol-
ogy in the Department of Obstet-
rics and Gynecology at the Medi-
cal University of South Carolina 
(MUSC). He is also the J. Marion 
Sims Professor of Obstetrics and 

Gynecology at MUSC. Dr Soper will serve the ABFM 
on the Credentials Committee and the Communica-
tions/Publications Committee.

The remaining current members of the board are: 
Elizabeth G. Baxley, MD of Greenville, North Caro-
lina; Diane Beebe, MD of Jackson, Mississippi; Laura 
M. Brooks, MD of Lynchburg, Virginia; Montgomery 
Douglas, MD of Valhalla, New York; Christine C. 
Matson of Norfolk, Virginia, David E. Mercer, MD 
of Omaha, Nebraska; Marcia J. Nielsen, PhD of Law-
rence, Kansas; Kailie R. Shaw, MD of Tampa, Florida; 
and Keith L. Stelter, MD of Mankato, Minnesota.
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STFM BEGINS UPDATE OF ITS STRATEGIC 
PLAN
The STFM Strategic Planning Committee (SPC) has 
embarked on an update of the STFM Strategic Plan for 
2015-2018. 

As part of the update, the SPC is assessing the 
previous goals and strategies and the achievements of 
the organization in relation to the current plan. The 
committee is also reviewing results of extensive data 
collected over the last 2 years from the STFM member 
needs survey, various membership focus groups, and 
regular program assessments. 

The Board of Directors and Committees have been 
extremely dedicated to using, monitoring, and measur-
ing the effectiveness of our current Strategic Plan,” 
says Sam Cullison, MD, STFM president. “The Strate-
gic Planning Committee has a great foundation as we 
begin this update.”
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